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AQ(10)2378:1
Mr. Fokion Fotiadis
Director General

DG MARE

European Commission

200, rue de la loi

B-1049 Brussels
Brussels, 31th March 2010

Dear Mr. Fotiadis,
I would like to underline a problem that is becoming extremely worrying for our sector, the fish meal crisis.

Fish meal is a strategic raw material in aquaculture fish feeding that has lately undergone a sensible rise in its price, due to the strong overcoming of new aquaculture producers in the South-East of Asia, particularly in China.

The situation was aggravated in consequence of the destroying earthquake that happened in Chile last February. The Concepción zone, epicenter of the earthquake, is, in fact, the area where the most part of fish meal comes from. Chile is the first world producer of this material.

Meal prices have reached levels that were never registered in the past, only partially compensated by fish meal coming from all other countries.

This situation is totally unsustainable for producers who see feed costs constantly increasing, so that competition is even more reduced.

The EU institutions, and the Commission in particular, must urgently be encouraged to promote initiatives aiming at reviewing the total feed ban for non ruminant Processed Animal Protein (PAP) for non ruminant farm animals and farmed fish, excluding intra-species recycling as banished by the EU in consequence of the BSE epidemic, a situation that is certainly overcome.

This is the best occasion to reintroduce even in the EU, by respecting the highest safety criteria, animal meal coming from slaughter wastes, etc, normally used for aquaculture feeding in non-European countries.

This represents a valid way to overcome the impact on sea resources by granting in the same time a productive optimization necessary to increase national and EU aquaculture. The EU, in fact, imports more than 60% of fish products consumed in its territory and the part of aquaculture products is strongly increasing.
Yours faithfully,
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Pekka PESONEN
Secretary General
Copy : Messrs. Debén Alfonso, Amilhat, Cueff, Rambaud, Papaioannou, Mrs.Ruiz Monroy. 

Note: the same letter has been addressed to Mr. Madelin, Mrs. Testori Coggi and Mr. Poudelet (DG SANCO).
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